
Cemetery Trustee Minutes 
Oct.27,2010 

A meeting of the Cemetery Trustees was held at the home of Fred Altvater at 
7 P.M. 

Attending were, Fred Altvater Chairman, Richard Henderson and David 
Stewart Trustees. William Shoemaker, Sexton and Derek Corbin, Sexton’s 
assistant. 

The purpose of the meeting was to discuss the Cemetery Budget for the 
coming year of 2011. 

The first and primary item was the purchase of a new mowing machine as 
selected by William Shoemaker our Sexton who is in charge of the mowing of 
all of our cemeteries. 

The machine selected is an X-Mark at a cost of $8,200 with allowance of 
$4000 trade in for a total expense of $4,200. This item has the approval of all 
three Trustees. 

Stainless Steel cemetery lot markers to be laid out by Chris Rollins, Surveyor 
at a cost of $560. Markers will be installed under the direction of the Sexton 
and will be flush at ground level. These markers will eliminate the need of 
granite corner markers at each lot and will eliminate any problems when 
mowing is required. The requirement for individual lot markers will be 
eliminated from the Rules & Regulations concerning Enfield Cemeteries under 
the jurisdiction of the Enfield Cemetery Trustees. 

A flagpole to be purchased and erected and having a U.S. Flag at the top. 
This will be illuminated with a solar powered lighting system. Estimated cost 
is $1000. 

Landscaping will also begin in 2011 and shall progress until completed on a 
yearly basis. Estimated cost for small shrubs and other plantings for 2011 
shall be $1000. 
To keep costs at a minimum the work will be accomplished by the Sexton 
and his assistant. 


